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OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

 

Meeting 
August 17, 2007 – Concord, New Hampshire 

 
 

The meeting of the Sports Car Club of New Hampshire was called to order by Bill Bennert at the 
Windmill Restaurant at 7:31 P.M.  
 

Members Present: Bill Bennert  Dave Burden  Jamie Hargreaves 
   Perl Benner  Diane Burden  Daniel Ondre   
   Adele Bozza  Brandon Callison Elaine Roundy 
   Gary Brundrett Dan Francis  Donna Stevens 
 

Treasurer’s Report  
In the absence of George Young, no Treasurer’s Report was given. 
 
It was mentioned at this time that no new members have come on board since the last meeting, 
with the present total at 96 members! 
 
Secretary’s Report 
Bill Bennert distributed minutes of the July 20, 2007 meeting for the members review.  Motion 
was made by Gary Brundrett, seconded by Adele Bozza, to accept the minutes as presented.  
Motion passed.  In the absence of Corinne Wait at tonight’s meeting, the minutes were recorded 
by Elaine Roundy. 
 
BUSINESS 
 
SCCNH Auto-X Series 
Bill reported that the next Auto-X will be held on Sunday, August 19, 2007 at the NH 
International Speedway.  Set-up will take place on Saturday, August 18 at 4:00 PM.  Any 
members interested in helping to set-up the course, please feel free to join us.   
 
Update on Cones/Pylons Purchase  
Bill asked if there was an update from Howard Roundy on the purchase of 100 cones and pylons 
for the Auto-X Series.  In Howard’s absence, Elaine Roundy reported that Howard would have 
to follow-up with an update at the next meeting. 
 
At this time Gary Brundrett reported on the new “flyer” that was put together by Howard and 
reviewed by Gary, who also gave a brief overview of the Concord Airport with input from Bill 
Bennert.  A brief discussion took place on potential sites for upcoming Auto-X events with the 
following being mentioned as possibilities: 

 
- Hooksett parking lot (where the Monarchs train) 
- Swanzey site 
- Grenier Field 
- Pease Trade Port parking lot in Portsmouth 
- Berlin Airport 
- Berlin-Gorham area strip malls 
- NH Distributors in Concord 
- NH Voc-Tech Colleges 
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The question was raised about how the upcoming Auto-X would be run…by odd or even 
numbers.  Bill responded that there will be 3 groups, which worked out well at the last event. 
 
2007 SCCNH Fall Mt. Ascutney Hill Climb 
It was reported that everything is in place and that plaques and trophies have been ordered.  Mt. 
Ascutney is all set and Don Taylor took care of the site.  Meals will not be included, as 
previously discussed, but are available at $5.00/day.  As a reminder at this time for those 
registering late, the fee will go up after September 4th.  Dave Burden reported that they are still 
waiting for the mailing labels and that the flyers are ready to go out.  Bill said he will be 
attending the event on Saturday and Sunday. 
 
2008 Winter-X Series 
Bill asked the members that were present if there was still interest in holding a Winter-X at  
Pooh Corner Farm in West Bethel, Maine.  Everyone thought it was a good idea but no 
volunteers came forward at this time to run the event.  Bill mentioned that both sides of the road 
at the Pooh Corner Farm could be used by blocking off the road, as long as we notified the town 
in advance.  The issue has been tabled until the next Club meeting.   
 
SCCNH Road Rally 
There are no updates at this time.  It was felt that Don Taylor could look into it as a possibility 
next year.  The question was raised as to whether or not this was something that could be done 
with SCCA.  It was reported that SCCA has “other” rules and that other members and officers 
would have to be consulted before anything could take place with SCCA. 
 
There was a brief discussion as to who will be doing what at the upcoming Auto-X on Sunday.  
Donna Stevens volunteered to do registration in Corinne Wait’s absence. 
 
The next meeting of the SCCNH will take place on Friday, September 21, 2007 at 7:30 PM at 
the Windmill Restaurant in Concord, NH. 
 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      Elaine Roundy 
 


